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Lauren Nichols <jlnchl31@gmail.com>

Meeting Request (4 families)

NICHOLS, JORDAN L Maj USAF AETC 350 SWTS/Det 1 <jordan.nichols.1@us.af.mil> Sun, Aug 27, 2023 at 8:48
PM

To: "mossst@bay.k12.fl.us" <mossst@bay.k12.fl.us>, "mcquemt@bay.k12.fl.us" <mcquemt@bay.k12.fl.us>,
"laatsj@bay.k12.fl.us" <laatsj@bay.k12.fl.us>
Cc: "ifrakes11@gmail.com" <ifrakes11@gmail.com>, "ikepran@gmail.com" <ikepran@gmail.com>, "katkepran@hotmail.com"
<katkepran@hotmail.com>, Lauren Nichols <jlnchl31@gmail.com>, "septemberclan@gmail.com" <septemberclan@gmail.com>,
"dseptember@hotmail.com" <dseptember@hotmail.com>, Jordan Nichols <jordannicholsgc@hotmail.com>

Mr. McQueen, Mr. Moss, and Mr. Laatsch,

 

-We have an urgent matter that needs to be brought to your attention.  Four families (cc’d) have made numerous attempts to get
help from Arnold High School administration, but there is no accountability. 

-Our children have been targeted, discriminated, and retaliated against.  This is affecting their daily lives and emotional well-
being….this needs to be dealt with immediately.   

 

-I’ve cc’d each parent of the children being targeted.  All of us want to meet at the same time to tell our stories.     

Ian Kepran 850-708-4119

Katrina Kepran 850-890-2968

Irina Frakes 920-395-4768

Donovan September 850-252-2364

Ambereen Latif 850-276-7809

Lauren Nichols 620-872-4904

 

 

When can we meet?

 

Thank you.

 

 

JORDAN L. NICHOLS, Maj, USAF
Air Force Combat Dive Detachment Commander
350 Special Warfare Training Squadron, Det 1
NSA-Panama City Beach, FL
DSN: 436-6244 / COMM: 850-636-6244 / CELL: 620-872-4904
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Lauren Nichols <jlnchl31@gmail.com>

Meeting Request (4 families)
Steven Moss <mossst@bay.k12.fl.us> Mon, Aug 28, 2023 at 4:11 PM
To: "NICHOLS, JORDAN L Maj USAF AETC 350 SWTS/Det 1" <jordan.nichols.1@us.af.mil>, Mark McQueen
<mcquemt@bay.k12.fl.us>, Joshua Laatsch <laatsj@bay.k12.fl.us>
Cc: "ifrakes11@gmail.com" <ifrakes11@gmail.com>, "ikepran@gmail.com" <ikepran@gmail.com>, "katkepran@hotmail.com"
<katkepran@hotmail.com>, Lauren Nichols <jlnchl31@gmail.com>, "septemberclan@gmail.com" <septemberclan@gmail.com>,
"dseptember@hotmail.com" <dseptember@hotmail.com>, Jordan Nichols <jordannicholsgc@hotmail.com>
Hello Mr. Nichols,

Thanks for reaching out. Once I received your email requesting a group parent meeting, I called Arnold High School to get some
additional clarification and background on the current situation. 

I spoke with Mr. Smith both in person and via phone earlier today regarding the track program and specifically Coach Merritt. I
also spoke to Mr. Laatsch via phone regarding the track program and specifically Coach Merritt. Whenever I am contacted by a
parent regarding a school based situation, I always reach out to the site based administrators first for background. Honestly they
know their faculty, students and staff a lot better than anyone at the district offices. Mr. Smith explained to me the allegations and
issues raised by several of the track parents regarding Coach Merritt. He assured me that those allegations were researched
and investigated and that he had even met personally with many (if not all) of the parents that had originally contacted him with
these issues. I believe Mr. Smith was genuinely surprised that you had reached out to the superintendent and me requesting an
additional meeting, because he thought that the both parties involved (the upset parents and Coach Merritt) were now on the
same page and that many of the issues were now resolved.  

I can tell you that in my 13 years as a school board member, the superintendent and I have never agreed to meet with a group of
upset parents unless the allegations were criminal in nature. I understand that we have a new superintendent in office and
maybe he is more open to group meetings with upset parents than the previous superintendent. That being said, after speaking
with Mr. Smith and Mr. Laatch, the issues they both shared with me did not in any way come close to criminal in nature, therefore
it's hard for me to see how meeting with district staff would change the decisions and solutions enacted by Mr. Smith to remedy
the situation.

I can share with you on a personal note that my many interactions with Coach Merritt in the past have been nothing but positive.
He has worked with hundreds of our student athletes across numerous sports over the years and I have never received any
complaints from any parents until now. In fact, it's been just the opposite. Most if not all of the student athletes and their parents
have shared that they really enjoyed working with him. They shared that the time their sons or daughters have spent with him
was time well spent.

I can obviously not dictate whether the superintendent will be willing to meet with the group of parents mentioned in your email.
As for me personally, I am comfortable and satisfied with the school's investigation and remedies they have enacted to help the
situation improve. I will therefore respectfully decline to meet with the group and sincerely hope these parents decide to continue
to allow their student athlete to participate in the track program there at Arnold High School.

Take care,
Steve   

  

     
[Quoted text hidden]
--
Steve Moss
School Board Chairman
Bay County School Board
(850) 866-9020 (cell)
(850) 767-4222 (office)
 
"Our progress as a nation can be no swifter than our progress in education.  The human mind is our fundamental
resource."
 
President John F. Kennedy, 1962
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The information contained in this message may be privileged and confidential and protected from disclosure. If the reader of this
message is not the intended recipient, or an employee or agent responsible for delivering this message to the intended
recipient, you are hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution or copying of this communication is strictly prohibited. If you
have received this communication in error, please notify us immediately by replying to the message and deleting it from
your computer. Under Florida law, e-mail addresses are public records. If you do not want your e-mail address released in
response to a public-records request, do not send electronic mail to this entity. Instead, contact this office by phone or in writing.



Lauren Nichols <jlnchl31@gmail.com>

Meeting Request (4 families)

NICHOLS, JORDAN L Maj USAF AETC 350 SWTS/Det 1 <jordan.nichols.1@us.af.mil> Wed, Aug 30, 2023 at 3:16
PM

To: Steven Moss <mossst@bay.k12.fl.us>, Joshua Laatsch <laatsj@bay.k12.fl.us>
Cc: "ifrakes11@gmail.com" <ifrakes11@gmail.com>, "ikepran@gmail.com" <ikepran@gmail.com>, "katkepran@hotmail.com"
<katkepran@hotmail.com>, Lauren Nichols <jlnchl31@gmail.com>, "septemberclan@gmail.com" <septemberclan@gmail.com>,
"dseptember@hotmail.com" <dseptember@hotmail.com>, Jordan Nichols <jordannicholsgc@hotmail.com>

( - Mr. McQueen)

 

Mr. Moss,

 

-Thank you for the speedy response. 

-My family reviewed the Sportsmanship training on the Athletic Clearance website and reviewed the portion about conflict
resolution (see below).  I acknowledge that we need to speak with Mr. Laatsch as the next step.  Also, as our concerns may not
be criminal in nature, they do deal with discrimination and retaliation to four very good kids which we would like to point out to Mr.
Laatsch.  I can’t say it any more plainly…the Merritts are liars.  When you hear all of our stories combined, you see that there is
a pattern of manipulation, lying, and retaliation.          

-To be clear, we informed Mr. Smith and Mr. Green that we would be informing the district on this matter.  Both Mr. Smith and Mr.
Green listened intently during our multiple meetings, but nothing was truly resolved. If anything, more seclusion and retaliation
was doled out by the Merritts (in my daughter’s case and with other students) after the meetings.  I am actually hesitant to
continue bringing up concerns out of fear that my daughter may face more retaliation or undue negative treatment if she is to
remain on the XC team. 

-I must admit, however, that is disheartening that you are not willing to meet with us.  My understanding is that school board
members represent the community, so in my opinion, hearing concerns from community members is why you are placed in this
position.  If a private meeting is not feasible, we will bring up our issues at the next school board meeting.  Additionally, we
wanted to bring to light some issues about parental consent with regards to the Vitality Pro contract that was in place last year.

-As for my daughter continuing to participate in athletics at Arnold High School: there are/have been some top-notch coaches at
Arnold High School.  Our daughter has been mentored by amazing people.  She has had a great experience at Arnold High
School up until this point.  She plans on playing golf, basketball, and running track.  This will be our last year in Bay District
school as we are a military family, so I hope you understand that I am highlighting these issues out of my desire to protect
children.

-Per the protocol (below), we have a meeting set up with Mr. Laatsch as the next step.           

 

APPROPRIATE CONCERNS TO DISCUSS WITH COACHES:

1. The mental and physical treatment of your child.
2. Ways to help your child improve skill development.
3. Behavior problems, medical problems and/or academic problems.

ISSUES NOT APPROPRIATE TO DISCUSS WITH COACHES:

1. Amount of playing time.
2. Team strategy.
3. Play calling.
4. Other student-athletes.

PROCEDURES FOR CONFLICT RESOLUTION:
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FIRST STEP: Contact the coach but NOT prior to, during or after a contest, practice and/or when other students are present.

SECOND STEP: If a satisfactory solution is not reached through direct contact with the coach, the student/parent should contact
the Athletic Director.

THIRD STEP: If a satisfactory solution is not reached with the coach and the AD, the student/parent should make a personal
appointment with the principal. The principal and the AD should meet with the parent and athlete to discuss the issue for a
possible resolution.

FOURTH STEP: If a satisfactory resolution is not accomplished, the parent should contact the County Athletic Director who will
act as a liaison between the parent and principal.

FIFTH STEP: If a satisfactory resolution is not reached with the County AD, the parent may contact the Superintendent of
Schools. The decision of the Superintendent of Schools will be the final step in the conflict resolution process.

[Quoted text hidden]


